
Tuesday, Oct. 20
6 p.m.
MA Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, Oct. 21
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
Ranch House

Thursday, Oct. 22
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee
Ranch House

Saturday, Oct. 24
9 a.m.
Halloween Hustle 5K
Dakota Lodge
Event Information

Tuesday, Oct. 27
6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, Oct. 28
7 p.m.
Open Space Committee
*Online

Saturday, Oct. 31
Happy Halloween!

Tuesday, Nov. 3
6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session
Ranch House

Tuesday, Nov. 10
6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, Nov. 11
1 p.m.
Historical Society 
*Online

Thursday, Nov. 12
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee
Ranch House

Tuesday, Nov. 17
6 p.m.
MA Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, Nov. 18
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
Ranch House

Dates and times are subject
to change, especially in
regard to COVID-19
updates. 

* Information regarding
virtual meetings will be
communicated as
information becomes
available. Please see the
Online Calendar for the most
current information.

Helpful Links
Master Association
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Master Association
Board Contact Info

Metropolitan District
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Metropolitan District
Board Contact Info

Committee & Task
Force Agendas &
Minutes

Register for Classes

Home Improvements

KC Fitness Center

Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News
October 12, 2020

The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is emailed to subscribers every Monday
(Tuesday if Monday is a holiday). To submit an item for the e-News, contact

Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Please Be Bear
Aware!
Bears have been positively
identified in the Plains! As a
result, the KCRMA Rangers
will be increasing education
efforts with the addition of
new bear awareness signs in the Plains. Signage has been
posted in the Valley. 

Did you know that once rewarded, it could take up to 20 times
to deter that same bear from a food source? If that food source
is your bird feeder or trash, you can expect a routine visitor.
This time of year, bears are on the hunt to pack on 20,000
calories a day. A fed bear is a dead bear, so let's protect these
bruins. Here's how:

1.) Secure all trash and don't put trash out the evening prior to
pick up.
2.) Remove ALL attractants, including bird feeders, dog food
and pick up/discard fallen fruit from trees.
3.) Secure car doors and remove anything that emits a scent
including food, wrappers, bags, even scented wipes.
4.) Close all garage doors, especially at night.
5.) If you see a bear in your yard, haze it. Activate the car
alarm, honk your horn, yell from a window, use an airhorn,
etc.

* While these bruins are breathtaking, they also pose a
danger to residents. As a result, all residents are reminded to
maintain a safe distance from area wildlife, including bears. 

Hurry to Register
for the Halloween
Hustle 5K!
Calling all goblins, ghosts
and ghouls for this year’s
Halloween Hustle on Oct. 24
beginning at 9 a.m. at
Dakota Lodge! Get in the

‘spirit’ of the season and register for this spook-tacular 5K run
that encourages participants to dress in costume for some
socially-distanced family fun!

Pre-registration is required and will go faster than a scream
queen being chased on the silver screen, so be sure to sign
up today! Registrants must sign up by Oct. 15 to receive a tote
bag!

Registration Fees:
Single adult – Resident: $30, Non-Resident: $36
Family Bundle – Resident: $85, Non-Resident: $105
Youth (7-17 years) – Resident: $15, Non-Resident: $17

Please no spectators due to COVID-19. All participants are
asked to arrive no earlier than 10 minutes prior to their
scheduled heat and to wear a mask until the start of your
heat. 

Registration and event details available on our website by
clicking on the button below.

Event Info & Registration

Pumpkins and
Plaid Knitting
Class!
What says fall like pumpkins
and plaid?!? Get the best of
both worlds when two fall
favs come together just in
time for the holidays with our
Pumpkins and Plaid Special
Fall Décor Knitting Class! 

Class participants will learn
how to make a stuffed pumpkin and a plaid runner. For more
information, and to register, please click on the button below. 

Registration

Registration for
Fall Junior and
Adult Tennis is
Open!
For the "love"... of tennis!

Registration for Junior and Adult Fall Tennis is open!

All registration will be online – on a first-come, first "served"
basis. There will not be a lottery. 

Next Session: Oct. 19 – Dec. 19 (Eight weeks, no lessons
Thanksgiving week). To register, please click on the buttons
below.

Adult Fall Tennis Registration

Junior Fall Tennis Registration

Family Drive-up
Flu Shot Clinic
The Colorado Flu Shot
Company will be offering
drive-up family flu
vaccinations at the Ken-Caryl Community Center parking
circle. The flu shot is recommended for anyone six months or
older.

Flu vaccinations are highly recommended this year by the
CDC during the COVID-19 pandemic. Some complications
from influenza include bronchitis, pneumonia and strep and
influenza can make people more vulnerable to fight other
infections such as COVID-19.

Masks are required at the clinic.

When: Sunday 1-4 p.m. Oct.18 and Oct. 25
Cost:   Flu shot: $40
            FluMist:  $40 Intranasal for 2-49 years without
            chronic illness or pregnant          
            (Both are quadrivalent and preservative free)

Payment: Cash, check or credit card accepted. Receipts
available for possible insurance reimbursement. CFSC does
not bill insurance directly.

To schedule your appointment, please
email ColoradoFluShotCompany@att.net. 

A Call for Veteran
Photo Submissions!
Veterans Day honors military
veterans who have served in the
United States Armed Forces.
Fortuitously, this year, Life at Ken-

Caryl will be published this Veterans Day, Nov. 11, just in time to
honor those who have honored us with their service. 

We would like to recognize these heroes by once again requesting
resident photo submissions! Send a hi-res photo honoring a special
veteran in your life that includes their name, rank, branch of the
military and their relation to the sender to Life at Ken-Caryl Editor
Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org by Monday, Nov. 2 at 5 p.m.
to have your photos included in the Nov. 11 edition of the paper. Be
sure to follow us on Facebook for more information and updates on
how we plan on honoring Veterans this holiday! 

Ranch House Hours
Reminder
Just a friendly reminder, that due to
COVID-19, the Ranch House is
currently open Monday - Thursday
from 9 a.m. - 1 p.m., or by
appointment. Please note that while the Ranch House administrative
offices are currently closed to the public on Fridays, staff will continue
to work during this time and will be available by phone or email. 

To schedule an appointment, please contact the Ranch House at 303-
979-1876 or email the applicable staff member.

Driveway Snow
Removal 
It may be hard to believe
that we could soon be
trading Jack ‘o Lanterns for
snowmen, but Colorado is

notorious for its unpredictable weather – remember the
September snow storm? 

As we brace for winter in the coming weeks, please be
advised that Colorado law prohibits plowing, blowing or
shoveling snow onto public roadways. Pushing snow on the
road creates hazards for plow operators and the public. 

Pod Learning
Opportunities!
Bring your little 'pea' to our Pod...
learning, that is! If you're looking for
an offline educational opportunity
that safely gets kiddos out and
about in our open space, be sure to
check out our Pod Learning Opportunities! (Click image to enlarge).

Here's the scoop!

A weekly 2-hour session for 4 weeks
Your choice of Monday - Thursday $20 per participant/session
Weekly theme
Socially distanced and safe outdoor fun
A minimum of 4 participants per session.

Interested? For more information, or to register, please contact
youthprograms@kcranch.org or call 303-979-1876! 

Shaffer Elementary
B&A Care!
Looking for a fun and safe
environment for your Shaffer
Elementary student before and/or
after school? Look no further, the

Ken-Caryl Ranch House program has open enrollment!

We are offering a waived enrollment fee for new families who enroll
into B&A by Oct. 23 and sign up for care six days in both November
and December. If you are a family currently enrolled, and refer a
family who enrolls and signs up for care, you could receive a $50
credit to your B&A account! 

Please contact Lizz Brock at 303-979-1876, ext. 132 or email
LizzB@kcranch.org for more information and to register!

Turkey Break Camp
As we prepare to break for turkey,
parents can take advantage of our
Turkey Break Camps to safely care
for their kiddos during the
Thanksgiving holiday break, Nov.
23 – 25. (Click on image to enlarge).

Two convenient camp locations
available at Dakota Lodge and the
Ranch House. Programs may be
combined due to number of
registrants. For more information,
and to register, visit our website by clicking on the button below. 

*Please note: This program is for school-aged children. Public
registration begins on Oct. 26.

Turkey Break Camp Registration

Ranch House, 7676 S. Continental Divide Rd. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Community Center, 1 Club Dr. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-2233

Dakota Lodge, 14422 W. Ken-Caryl Ave. Littleton CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Equestrian Center, 303-979-4500

Park Rangers, 303-979-1876, ext. 170
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